
Katherine Lane update, 7/14/2021 
 

Hello Ms. Soellner,  
 

Due to COVID, I was home my entire freshman year of college at OU. Despite the circumstances, I 
still made Dean's List for both semesters and ended up with a GPA of 3.960! I learned to persevere 
even with all my classes being online, and things are looking up now as I have a move-in date for 
fall semester 2021! I even have a sophomore year placement within a child development center 
through the Patton College of Education at OU. Milford Schools taught me how to advocate for 
myself and be successful in life. Thank you so much again for the scholarship, I really appreciate it.  

 
Warm wishes,  
Kate Lane 
 
Attached I have put my first day of freshman year picture from my desk :)  
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